**NEWSLETTER** 

# Life Saving Defib Installed

The Bureau, The Masonic Lodge Councillor Damien Greenhalgh and Glossopdale School all funded and pushed for a life saving defibrillator to be fitted outside The Bureau on Henry Street to ensure the best chances of survival if a member of public suffered a cardiac arrest.

The Masonic Lodge very kindly funded the security locked heated yellow cabinet and councillor Greenhalgh along with Glossopdale School generously funded the defibrilator.



Lauren (The Bureau), Melvin Davis (Masonic Lodge) and Cllr Greenhalgh

In the UK there are over 30,000 outof-hospital cardiac arrests (OHCA) a year where emergency medical services attempt to resuscitate the victim. However, the survival rate is low — just 1 in 10 people in the UK survive an OHCA.

November

2022

After some struggles with getting permission to fit the device onto the wall of The Bureau, due to a potential hazard of people walking into it, Hartleys Garden Centre provided a beautiful wooden planter full with colourful flowers which now sits directly under the defib.

The Bureau will pay for routine maintenance and checks to keep it in working order in case the worst was to happen.



SCAN WITH YOUR PHONE TO DONATE

GLOSSOP TO 70450

TO GIVE

#### Job Advert

#### **Mental Health Support Worker**

The Derbyshire Federation for Mental Health, is a charity supporting individuals living with or recovering from mental ill health. High Peak area (Buxton Office base) Salary scale from £9.64ph to £9.82ph For more information, please contact www.dfmh.co.uk/work-with-us or call 01629 733915

## <u>Talking Newspaper</u>

Every Thursday a team of volunteers meet at The Bureau in Glossop. News items from the latest edition of The Glossop Chronicle and other information are recorded onto a memory stick, keeping you up to date with news and events around Glossopdale and The Peak District.

Using the Royal Mail's free 'Articles for the Blind Service', recordings are delivered to Glossopdale Visually Impaired People. Return postage is also free of charge.

For more information please contact info@glossop-talking-newspaper.co.uk

# **Volunteers Required!**

Our Coffee Morning and Knitting Group in Hadfield is growing - we need a volunteer or two to make brews and have a natter with our wonderful clients! You can help at one, or both. The choice is yours!

#### Hadfield Methodist Church, Tuesday AM

Coffee Morning - 10:30-12pm Cast On Knitting Group - 11am-2pm

If you can help - get in touch!

volunteer@the-bureau.org.uk 01457 865 722





### Meet a member of staff...

Stacey is our Building Better Opportunities Work Coach.

Stacey will support you in those vital first steps towards gaining employment through a personalised service and support to overcome barriers an individual may face.

> If you would like more information, please email Stacey on stacey@the-bureau.org.uk





01457 865722



info@the-bureau.org.uk

The Bureau, Glossop



Bank House, 22 Henry Street Glossop, SK13 8BW

@Glossop Bureau









www.the-bureau.org.uk

